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Godalming Baptist Church

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held on Sunday 21st November 2010 at 12.30 pm

Present:  62 members, of a total of 156

Apologies:  15 members
	Opening Prayer

	
	Marcus Dickinson read Philippians 1:9-11 and opened the meeting in prayer.



	Pastoral Care

	
	Marcus brought to the meeting the names of those in particular need of our prayers and support at this time.  This was followed by a short time of open prayer, and a minute’s silence in memory of the members who had passed away since the last AGM.



	Membership Matters

	
	Miriam Hodson and Yvonne Thompsett have applied for membership.  Reports of recommendation were read.

Margaret Stickler proposed Miriam Hodson, having visited her with Sally Pollard.  The proposal was seconded by Eileen Coates, and agreed unanimously.

Sally Pollard proposed Yvonne Thompsett, having visited with Anne Newman.  This was seconded by Glen Mayor, and unanimously agreed.

 

	Minutes of the 2009 AGM

	
	The Minutes of the AGM held on Sunday 22nd November 2009 were read by the Secretary, and were unanimously accepted by the meeting as an accurate record.



	Appointment of Scrutineers

	
	Marcus Dickinson proposed Sharon and Paul Wakeman to be the scrutineers for this year’s meeting, and they were accepted unanimously.



	Ballots for Elders, Deacons and Church Officer

	
	Terry McMahon and Mike Hacillo are stepping down from the Leadership Team, and Marcus thanked them for their contribution.  
He explained that those nominated as Elders or Deacons are required to give a brief testimony to the meeting, but that, although the position of Deputy Registrar requires a vote by the church family, Maureen Jones would not have to speak as she was not being elected to the Leadership Team.

Jim Brunt, Eric Jarman, Anne Newman, Alan Toombs and Marion Toombs then spoke about their response to God’s call.  Alan asked the members to be aware that, although he has been proposed as an elder, he is not required to attend every leadership meeting, and therefore there would not routinely be three members of the Toombs family at meetings. 

A ballot was taken.



	Organisational Reports

	
	Marcus thanked everyone who had submitted a report, and the leaders of the activities who hard work to keep each group running.  He also thanked the Secretary for collating and producing the document of reports.

David Wood apologised that a report had not been produced for the Hydon Hill Cheshire Homes, and the Church Examiners.

It was noted that the church runs a great number of groups and activities, and that, although we can be proud of all we do, more volunteers are always needed.

	Finance Report (for year ended 5th April 2010)

	
	The accounts show a deficit of £42,000, rather than the £5,000 predicted at last year’s AGM.   This is largely due to the depreciation of the Church building.  Whilst this is not a cash expense it is a requirement of the accounting standards which we have to comply with in line with our being registered with the Charity Commission.   The cost of the property is accounted for over 50 years, which amounts to approximately £38,000 per annum. 

 

The income showed a reduction of £50,000 as we had received a sizeable legacy and a number of grants in the last financial year.  Generally giving is fairly constant, and the lettings bring in a substantial income.  Graham has been advised that the church will be a beneficiary of Winifred Barnes’ estate.

 

The Baptist Minister’s Pension Fund had a deficit which required additional contributions from churches, resulting in the increase in the Pastoral Pensions.  It was agreed that our pastoral costs would be greatly increased if we paid for the work actually undertaken rather than the work claimed for.

 

It was hoped that, by the end of 2010, there would be sufficient financial commitment for a Youth Worker to be supported by the church.  Currently there have been one-off pledges of approximately £1,200, and monthly commitments of about £300, but this falls significantly short of the required £15,000.  It was suggested that the money raised by next year’s Gift Day might be used towards the fund.  A decision regarding a Youth Worker will be needed at or before the next Quarterly Meeting as dialogue with colleges needs to be started by Easter.

 

The possibility of spending cuts was raised, but in reality there are few areas in which savings can be made, other than by reducing the amount donated to mission, or selling the church building.

 

A more prominent display of Gift Aid envelopes was suggested.

John Dunning asked the Treasurer’s view on the deficit as this was a substantial amount and would not be a position that we would wish to maintain.  In response it was noted that it was not a cash item and that the charity commission recommended that 3 months expenditure should be held in cash by a charity and the Church was broadly in this position.  Also, historically any building projects had been paid for out of a separate challenge and funding and so, whilst the deficit was not ideal, it was not felt at this stage there was cause for undue concern.

The accounts, which are available on request to Graham Seddon, were proposed for acceptance by Graham, seconded by Terry McMahon, and accepted with the exception of one abstention.



	‘Safe to Grow’ and ‘Safe to Belong’

	
	Matthew Fry read the ‘Safe to Grow’ policy, and Roger Barnett read the ‘Safe to Belong’ policy.

Roger reminded members that we have to review our own behaviour as we all have a responsibility towards one another.  We each have to offer time, and emotional and physical help, and not just assume that it is Roger and Ruth’s responsibility.

 

	Church Appointments

	
	Marcus thanked all those who have agreed to continue in their current roles, and thanked those who are stepping down for the time they have given in service.

The current vacancies are Cradle Roll Steward, Zone Administrator, Mr Group Co-ordinator, and Audio-Visual Desk and Equipment Co-ordinator.

Alan Toombs offered to continue running the Mr Group until someone is willing to take over, and accepted the challenge of a 10-pin Bowling match against the Connect Group.

Some of the youngsters in church have shown an interest in running the Audio-Visual Desk, and will be mentored by Terry McMahon and Alan Mayne.

Marion Toombs has offered to help Penny McMahon with the Ark following the AGM.

Marcus Dickinson asked those interested in any of the vacant roles to speak to him, and, after thanking everyone again, proposed that the list of volunteers be accepted.  It was unanimously accepted, with the exception of one abstention.



	Results of the Ballots

	
	Marcus Dickinson received the ballot results and prayed for those nominated, after informing the meeting that the elders and deacons had received well over the 67% voting threshold, and that Maureen Jones had exceeded the necessary 50% of votes.  



	Wider Church

	
	Marcus introduced and thanked John Dunning, who now not only represents our church at Churches Together in Godalming, but has also recently taken over as the chairperson.

	
	Godalming Town Day will be held on Saturday 4th December 2101, with the students from Godalming College performing a roving Nativity Play around town.

The Christmas Day Lunch will be held at Godalming Baptist Church, with help from the other churches.  Maureen Jones is in charge of the catering, and asked particularly for volunteers from our church to help set up on Christmas Eve, to enable her to concentrate on running the kitchen.



	Future Dates

	
	A Decade of Memories, Floral Celebration, is planned for 2011, with an Open Day on Saturday 16th July, with floral exhibitions and children’s gardens, and a Memorial Service to remember those who have died in the past decade at 3 pm on Sunday 17th July.  Everyone will be invited to play a part, as we welcome the wider community into our church.  There is an article with more details in the Messenger, and those interested were invited to a planning meeting at 1 pm on Thursday 27th January 2011.

The Church Anniversary will be celebrated on 13th February 2011, with Jono and Linda Chamberlaine as the church’s guest speakers.



	Any Other Business

	
	For Health and Safety reasons the church has decided to use electric candles at future candlelit services.  They will last indefinitely, and the cost of candles per window will be £40.  Donations were invited to cover the cost.

Farncombe Baptist Church Building is now vacant, and Marcus and Gina on behalf of the Community Street Team are looking to secure the use of the building to create a Community Centre to house a part-time Community Worker, the Community Street Team, and other projects involving the communities of Farncombe and Binscombe as well as partnering local youth services and council agencies.  On Tuesday morning Paul Kerley and Brian Hasler from the Baptist Union, will be meeting with Gina and Marcus in Sevenoaks to discuss the proposal in more depth. Marcus asked the church to pray about the meeting and the plans.

The Community Street Team was recently nominated for an award in the South eastern Community Empowerment Awards 2010, and was highly commended for its work, coming 5th out of 40 finalists.  The team hopes to start working with more elderly and vulnerable people in the near future, and has asked for the prayer support of the church as it looks for more ways to become involved in the local community.



	The Meeting was closed with prayer by the Pastor at 2 pm.




Rev Marcus Dickinson

Chairman
